



## Seventeenth

## International Congress of Orientalists at Oxford, 1915



WING to European conditions which have intervened since the last Bulletin was issued, and which need not further be explained, the Organizing Committee find themselves forced to abandon the project of holding an International Congress of Orientalists at Oxford in September of this year. They hope that those conditions may speedily give way to others more normal, and in that case would propose to hold the Congress in September of 1916 in lieu of the present year, maintaining so far as possible the scheme set forth in former communications. Adherents who have paid their subscriptions for the Congress of 1915 are requested to inform the Treasurer whether they desire their money returned, or whether they wish it to be retained for the present as the price of membership of the Congress of 1916 on the chance that it may be possible to hold the Meeting then.

F. E. PARGITER.

Hon. Secretary.

OXFORD: